Dr Kumar & Dr Sinha Practice Participation Group Annual Report 

The Practice and the group has endeavoured to promote the PPG at every opportunity, in order not only to have a representative PPG in regards to ethnicity, gender and age but also to swell numbers.  Currently the group has four active members 3 female and one male who meet at the Practice throughout the year and it is hoped that the newly adopted patient on line services will enable the progression of the virtual group.  Advertising/promotion of the group has been a blanket approach, to all and has included the following methods.
· Messages were printed on  prescriptions 

· Notice in the Practice Leaflet 

· Request for members  on the Practice Website 

· Receptionists and clinicians are asked to speak with patients opportunistically 

· Posters were displayed in the local pharmacies 

· Posters are displayed in the Health Centre with open invite to each scheduled meeting

· On line patient services is used to promote the group and encourage membership

The group are eager to recruit new members however work to attract new members has not proved very successful and is an ongoing task.    If you would like to become involved please contact the surgery and your details can be passed onto the group.  Currently this is how we compare to the wider practice population.
Gender:
	%
	Male 
	Female 

	Practice
	3356
	3440

	PRG
	1
	3


Age
	%
	<16
	17-24
	25-34
	35-44
	45-54
	55-64
	65-74
	> 75

	Practice
	1462
	672
	792
	922
	1019
	769
	676
	579

	PRG
	
	
	
	1
	
	2
	1
	


Ethnic Background
	
	White
	Mixed/ multiple ethnic groups

	
	British
	Irish
	Gypsy or Irish traveller
	Other white
	White &black Caribbean
	White &black African
	White &Asian
	Other mixed

	Practice 
	3761
	20
	2
	2468
	27
	26
	7
	19

	PRG
	4
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


	
	Asian/Asian British
	Black/African/Caribbean/Black British
	Other

	
	Indian
	Pakistani
	Bangladeshi
	Chinese
	Other 


	African
	Caribbean
	Other Black
	Arab
	Other

	Practice
	30
	13
	36
	21
	16
	65
	11
	1
	
	

	PRG
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


The group meets quarterly during the year as well as “virtual” update feedback meetings.   Individual feedback matters are discussed as necessary, at the very least an annual review is undertaken on patient feed back surveys such as Friends and Family Test returns.

Dates of Meetings held 2014/15 

· 28/04/14  29/07/04  21/10/14   27/03/15  

Patient feedback that was reviewed during the year has included:

· Patient verbal feedback

· On line questionnaires

· Friends & Family test

· Patient complaints

The group identified the following issues:
	Priority area 1

	The Waiting Area

The waiting area is extremely busy, housing two practice reception desks as well as community services within the Health Centre.   It appears chaotic with queues for the receptionist including sometimes unnecessary enquiries such as patient drop offs. There is also a community book club exchange which is housed near the reception desk and can add to the crowding around the reception area.     


	What actions were taken to address the priority?
· The waiting area has been re-arranged.   Moving “community” services away from the reception desk to the back of the waiting room.

· The seating has been laid out more formally set back in lines facing the busy reception desks. 

· Drop off points for feedback forms as well as specimens for collection have been relocated away from the reception desk.


	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers 
The more formal/professional lay out has resulted in patients now having a clearer view of where to go for the drop off station, which is clearly highlighted with large bright signs.   Receptionists can now be accessed more quickly by patients when necessary as a large amount of patients are self directed with the aid of clear signage.  The unnecessary crowding caused by the community services has been removed.  Removing unnecessary demand on a busy reception will aid a quicker appropriate service to the patients.  



	Priority area 2

	Accessing appropriate service:
The ease of access to the appropriate service was in the main dependant on the availability of a receptionist.  This has led to unrealistic demands on the reception and long queues for patients to speak with a receptionist either in person or on the telephone.  The vast majority of telephone/personal contact at reception is for appointments or repeat medication requests. Patient feedback has indicated difficultly getting through on the telephone can be an issue. 

	What actions were taken to address the priority?
· As highlighted earlier unnecessary crowding/queuing  at the reception desk has been addressed

· The introduction of  Patient on line services including:

· Booking/cancelling appointments

· Ordering repeat medication



	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers 

As with any new service in house promotion was utilised, as well as messages on prescriptions, the practice website and surgery newsletter.  To date 1,136 patients have signed up to the on-line services.  Audits of the appointment system have shown that on average in excess of 200 appointments are booked by patients on line each month:  An average of 17.5% of all bookable GP appointment are now booked on line by patients.  The on line option offers patients choice in how they access the service and with 24hour access to the facility patients can fit it in at a time that suits them.  Patients can also access the system quickly without the necessity of waiting in a queue either in person or on the phone.  The demand on the reception having decreased enables patients who wish to access services in this manner to do so in a quicker time.    



	Priority area 3

	Building Security:

After a series of weekend vandalism /attempted break ins, the security of the building when closed was raised as an area of concern to the group by a local resident.  



	What actions were taken to address the priority?
.  

· A representative of the local residents was invited to attend a meeting and discuss the concerns.

· Landlords and local police were contacted with regards security risk 

· Glass was removed from the sunken roof in the centre of the building

· New secure bin area was created away from the building, in order that the bins could no longer be used to access the roof

· Local resident was given contact number for any emergencies when Health Centre was closed

· Greater police presence was requested when doing patrols


	Result of actions and impact on patients and carers 
The group and the practice worked together to ensure security of the building and continued protection and confidentiality of patient records  There have been no further reported incidents to the building since the new measures.  The local patient has not had to call the emergency contact number either. 




The Group wishes to be representative of the wider practice population, and engage with a diverse patient spectrum. Promotion of the group to gain more member volunteers is ongoing.  The long term methods used had resulted in very little interest and at year end only two new possible members had show interest in joining the group, however one was unable to make the last scheduled meeting and the second after expressing interest, accepting an invitation and attended the following meeting, felt that they could not commit.  New methods have been introduced by the group to endeavour to gain greater patient engagement, which include the opportunity to have “virtual” input. 

· The Friends & Family test was adapted to include specific patient feedback questions

· On line questionnaires were made available for patients to submit their views

· Group members have planned to conduct in house patient feedback surveys and promote the PPG whilst doing so.

 There has been very little feedback received from the new measures as yet.   The on line questionnaires facility has been available for just over a month in that time only three questionnaires have been  returned.  The patient satisfaction feedback survey has not yet been undertaken by the group members.  They are planning to be personally available at clinic times in the waiting area promoting the group and gathering feedback on the changes to the waiting area and proposed introduction of the speaker calling system. 

When the group “re formed” A review of historic minutes revealed that previous group had highlighted the need for a speaker calling system in the waiting area.  The system has been researched by a group member and a suitable model has been agreed upon at practice level. Following the planned patient feedback sessions by the group and review of returned electronic questionnaires the system will be purchased if patient feed back is in favour. 
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